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MESSAGE FROM POLLY BROOKS, CHAIRMAN
2007 was an extremely busy year for both Dan’s Fund for Burns 
and for myself personally.  In July, I successfully completed my 
interior design degree, in August I was thrilled to get married 
to Andy and in December we were blessed with the safe arrival 
of our first child, Lawrence Brooks.  Sadly, with so much going 
on in my personal life, there was limited time in my schedule to 
repeat the major events seen in 2006, the Rugby and Black Tie 
Fund Raisers.  Please don’t worry though: as I am starting to 
adjust to motherhood, my mind turns to gearing up to planning 
the next dinner, likely in 2009 (please get in touch if you’d like 
to help either on the committee or could help donate prizes/
sell tables/sponsor us).

Meanwhile, I’m delighted to say that our Surrey and Kent fund-
raising committees have been hard at work raising funds for 
DFFB in 2007, along with many of our other supporters who 
have continued to fund-raise on our behalf.  Also many of our 
wedding guests were kind enough to donate to the Fund as a 
wedding present, so thank you for that. 

The Fund has been successfully managed by Joy Huston, 
who has been hard at work running the Charity whilst I was 
occupied with all of the above.  I remain, however, Chairman 
of the Charity and involved in its work.  I have kept very much 
in touch and my dedication to the Fund remains as strong as 
ever.  My burns will never leave me and therefore I know full 
well how much we need to support those who have suffered 
such horrendous pain and scarring.  I am still actively helping 
to run the Chelsea & Westminster Support groups which are 
not only valued greatly by those who attend, but by myself as 
a burns survivor.

The Burns world is small and expensive and thus it is vitally 
important that we help where we can.  As I write this message, 
I hear on the radio that a worker on Regent Street has been 
badly burned today in an electrical accident.  It is unfortunately 
an everyday reality for some and ahead of him there will be 
a long haul to recovery. I am just very pleased that we are 
able to help others through very tough times in an immediate, 
practical way.  I am living proof that recovery can be achieved 
with help, love and support.

Thank you all for your continued interest and support.  It is 
amazing to me that five years on, friends continue to contact me 
wanting to help raise money for the charity and the important 
work we do makes all the hard work worth while. I hope you’ll 
forgive me for not arranging anything major last year and for 
not being in touch as much as I wanted to, but things were a 
little hectic for a while.  I look forward to contacting you in the 
future about the next Black Tie Dinner and will be in touch 
when I can.
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For now though, please read on to see how important our 
work is and how much good your contributions bring to those 
in need.
 
STOP PRESS  –  I am thrilled to announce that our fund-
raising has now surpassed the £1million mark.  This is 
a remarkable achievement in a little over five years.   
Your contributions and hard working fund-raising efforts, both 
large and small, have all made this possible.  Our most sincere 
thanks and immense gratitude to each and all!
 
Thank you to all and best wishes for 2008, 
Polly

WHERE HAVE YOUR 2007 CONTRIBUTIONS GONE?
With the generosity of so many, DFFB has been able to aid a 
number of individuals as well as assist in the improvement of 
some Burns Units around the country:

Glasgow
During the summer of 2007 a group of Dan’s friends undertook 
an arduous cycle ride from John O’Groats to Lands End, to 
raise funds. En route they stopped at the Canniesburn Plastic 
Surgery and Burns Unit, Glasgow Royal Infirmary, Glasgow. 
Here our bikers handed over a cheque for £4,000 towards 

equipment for a new rehabilitation room. A further £6,000 
was pledged towards the purchase of a video microscope. A 
brief description of this amazing trip and fund-raising can be 
found later on in the Newsletter.

Queen Victoria Hospital, East Grinstead
DFFB funded the purchase of a 3.1 Mesher in the amount of 
£4,436, for use when grafting burns patients. The 3.1 meshed 
graft gives a much better cosmetic result whilst making best 

Canniesburn Plastic Surgery and Burns Unit, Glasgow
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use of the skin obtained. This is now in place and as reported 
from the Hospital, “The purchase of this equipment will 
have a positive impact on patient outcome from a cosmetic 
perspective and Mr. Gilbert, our Burns Surgeon, is really 
thrilled with your generosity”.

Frenchay Hospital, Bristol
DFFB received a request for 
monitoring equipment for the 
6 bed high dependency burns 
unit.  Fixing monitoring equipment
to each bed greatly reduces infection by 
being able to more practically control 

i n f e c t i o n 
issues. The 
monitor is 
also able to 
record blood 
p r e s s u r e , 
pulse, E.C.G. 
and oxygen 
saturation levels.  

DFFB funded this  equipment, to a cost of £12,000.  The 
equipment has now been installed and Mrs. Rosemary Derby, 
together with Peter Derby and Joy Huston visited the Burns 
Unit to formally hand over the monitors, which were gratefully 
acknowledged by Hospital staff.  DFFB has also been able to 
assist several burns survivors treated at the Frenchay Burns 
Unit.

Chelsea & Westminster, London
DFFB continues its commitment to funding Lisa Williams’ 
position as Clinical Psychologist. Lisa’s report follows:

Next month will mark two years in the post and the beginning 
of the third and final year of Dan’s Fund’s contracted support for 
this service. The service is now well established and referrals this 
year already show a 10% increase on the first year. Uptake of the 
service remains very high, at 95.5% in 2007 versus 94% in 2006. 
We continue to see a broad and diverse range of people and issues. 
Appearance concerns are by far the single most common reason for 
referral (30%). The next most common category is trauma (16%) 
which when combined with the more severe post traumatic stress 
disorder and its early variant, acute stress reaction, represents 
25% of referrals. 

Dan’s Fund is a national charity and although I am based in London 
at the Chelsea & Westminster, I have been able to offer some 
support and advice to people elsewhere. I thought it might be 
interesting to illustrate some of the concerns expressed by adults 
with burns, even years after their injury. Clinical psychology can 
seem a bit mysterious at times and it is of course highly confidential 
by its nature. I therefore want to thank Paula (not her real name) 
for giving permission for this information to be published in this 
newsletter.

Dan’s Fund was contacted via the website by a young pregnant 
woman living in a remote part of the UK without access to local 
burns services. She received major burns as a young child and 

wears a full wig. Towards the latter months of her pregnancy she 
began to become fearful of how her baby might respond to how 
she looked and whether the child would become confused about 
her wig. I offered to discuss things on the phone with her but she 
did not want to do this and asked if we might enter into an email 
correspondence. Here are some extracts of our correspondence:
Paula: “My immediate concern is getting to know my baby which 
sounds really stupid, I should be looking forward to it and I am but I 
am also worried. I think the biggest fear is that it will be scared of me 
because most young children are because they don’t understand. That is 
the worst thing because until it is a bit older I won’t be able to explain 
anything to it. I am worried it will realise I don’t look right when it sees 
the rest of our friends and family.”
“I don’t know if I should show the baby both sides of me from the start 
or should I wear my hair for the first while. Maybe that will confuse 
it more if for months I have hair and then all of a sudden I don’t. I am 
afraid of handling this the wrong way and damaging my bond with the 
baby because I am afraid of how it will react to me. I guess what this all 
boils down to is that I am out of my comfort zone.”

Lisa: “I am not at all surprised to hear that this huge wonderful change 
that is about to happen in your life is also creating some concerns. In 
my experience people with burns can find they need more support than 
usual when they are going through major transitions in their life, and 
it does not get much bigger than this. I wonder if you also had worries 
when you first got together with [your husband].”
“I am very very confident that your baby is going to love you and need 
you from the moment he or she is born and that the physical appearance 
of your burns will have no effect on the bonding you will have together. 
Your baby is going to rely on you for its every need for quite some time 
and your connection will be an intimate and physical one - based on 
touch, warmth, smell, taste and sounds - much more than on vision. 
There is nothing about you to scare your baby.” 
“What makes you think that your baby will react to your appearance? 
In the past if you have felt your confidence getting a bit low what has 
been helpful in restoring it? How will you know if your baby loves you? 
How does any mother know that their baby loves them?”
“Perhaps one thing that your baby will do is to challenge how you see 
yourself. I imagine from what you have written that for much of your 
life you have experienced others as seeing your burns first and Paula 
second. This child is going to see you as Paula (mummy) first and your 
burns last.”

Paula: “Thank you so much for your reply, it has made me smile and cry 
(I think I am hormonal), not cry in a bad way. Just reading what you said 
made me feel I can do this and I won’t miss out on any love from my baby 
and I haven’t felt that in a while.” 
“I am going to print your emails and read them in the next few weeks 
just to get it in to my head. When you think a certain way for a long time 
it takes a while to change your thought process, especially from negative 
to positive.”
“I think I will learn an awful lot from my child, the very simple and 
innocent way that children view the world and the people in it always 
amazes me. [My husband] has been a huge challenge to how I view 
myself, so between the both of them I think I won’t have a negative 
thought left about myself!! I will go for now, but I will keep you up to 
date in the next week and let you know our news.”

I am very much looking forward to hearing how Paula and her new 
baby are doing over the coming months.

Lisa Williams

The monitoring equipment

Demonstration by 
Sister Lesley Burden of 
monitoring equipment, 
with Rosemary Derby
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Emily
“ Hi, I’m now 17 years old. When I was 16, I had an accident and 
I lost 6 fingers and both thumbs, just being left with two fingers 
on my right hand. I was in hospital for just over 2 months, and 
I’ve had 9 operations in total, so I’ve been through it this year. 
My hands are healing well now, 
but it’s going to be a long process. 
I’m back at sixth form studying 
Art and English at A-Level, so 
the laptop I now have from Dan’s 
Fund for Burns is really great and 
truly useful for doing all my work. 
Plus it is pink, which is a bonus as 
pink is the best colour! So I just 
want to say THANK YOU very 
much, because having this laptop 
has really made a huge difference 
to me.

Fires 
We have had several calls for help from people who have 
suffered fires of varying kinds. In two instances, homes were 
totally burned down and one or two members of families were 
hospitalized. In these instances DFFB aided the families with 
emergency funding to enable them to re-establish themselves; 
in one instance we were able to provide emergency funding for 
family members, in order that they could remain at the hospital 
during periods of intensive care. So often burns units are at 
considerable distance from home, such as in another instance, 
when a young man was involved in an accident where his car 
caught fire and he was unable to escape quickly before being 
severely burned. He required considerable hospitalization in 
intensive care, and DFFB was able to assist in the transport 
costs for his family who had to travel great distances to be at 
his side.

Candles/tea lights 
One case worth mentioning is that of a young lass attending a 
friend’s party. Tea lights were placed around, including on the 
balcony. At some point she began to feel warm and realized 
that her sleeve had caught alight from one of the candles. 
Before it could be stopped the upper part of her body was 
severely burned. This is a good warning to all to keep candles 
and small tea lights placed out of reach of children and areas 
where people might accidentally brush past them. The hospital  
burns units’ reports highlight many cases of burns due to these 
rather innocent-appearing pretty lights. TAKE CARE!

Hannan Shihab
DFFB continues to assist Hannan Shihab who is now making 
excellent progress. She has a baby daughter who gives 
enormous pleasure and Hannan, although requiring ongoing 
surgery, is going back to college to finish her studies.

SUPPORT GROUPS 
Together with the British Burns Association we have been 
trying to encourage more Support Groups across the UK. 
As burns units are widely spread around the country, after 
initial treatment at hospital, patients sent home are often left 
at great distances from these specialized units. The need for 
support however is often even more important, the need to 
exchange experiences, talk with others who have suffered 
similarly is all part of the healing process. Lisa Williams and 
others are in the process of pulling together more information 
on existing Support Groups and/or similar organizations as 
well as encouraging new groups to be organised. As progress 
is made, we will try to update the website in order that those 
seeking such support might be able to quickly find something 
nearer to home.

Other Support groups you might be interested in are:   
McIndoe Burns Support Group, Queen Victoria Hospital, 
East Grinstead - has a dedicated phone number which is 07732 
295310, where there is always someone available to talk to in 
daylight hours. Our aim is to provide friendship, reassurance 
and support at a time when it is needed. This can be during the 

DAN’S FUND FOR BURNS 100+ CLUB
The monthly prize draw has grown, giving participants 
a bit of fun at the same time as donating to the Charity. 
Our thanks to those who have participated, and those 

in particular who have organised the draws.
The club raised £3255.55 in 2007.

Congratulations to the winners who came
from all over the country. 

To join the 100+ Club, you may purchase one or more 
shares at £12 per share. Each share goes into the monthly 

draw - prizes are at the moment £50, £30, £20, £15.

If you would like to join the 100+ Club, please fill out the 
form at the end of the Newsletter and send it to:

Rosemary Derby, Haldish Farm, Green Lane, 
Shamley Green, Surrey, GU5 0RD

CHELSEA & WESTMINSTER SUPPORT GROUP

DATES FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

7pm, Ground Floor, The Hollywood Arms, Hollywood Road
(opposite the Chelsea  & Westminster Hospital)

2008
Wednesday 30th April

Thursday 26th June
Thursday 18th September
Wednesday 3rd December

PLEASE FEEL FREE TO JOIN US
For those burns survivors who would like to attend the next 
meeting, please call the Burns Secretary on 020 8237 2779 

OR JUST COME
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admission or after discharge. We also provide small amounts 
of financial support in cases of hardship. The group holds a 
couple of fund-raising events per year and money from these 
goes towards sponsoring a child through Burns Camp and we 
also use funds for equipment purchases or special educational 
needs of staff caring for this speciality.

The Manchester Burns Advisory Group provides a 
supportive environment for people who have suffered a 
range of burn injuries, and their family or friends. Advice and 
information on all aspects of burn aftercare is offered.  Anyone 
who has experienced any type of burn is invited, usually at 
their first Scar Clinic appointment.   Meetings are held on 
the first Wednesday of each month at 11:30 am;  we have a 
relevant speaker on an aspect of burn rehabilitation, followed 
by a light lunch and discussion, finishing at 1:00 pm. If you are 
interested in attending, please call Cathy Read on 0161 291 
6323 or the Burns Outreach office on 0161 291 6317 / 8, in 
order to obtain latest information.  You are invited to visit the 
website at www.mbag.co.uk

Summer Camps for Children
Once again DFFB sponsored three children to attend these 
very important activities. Several camps for children surviving 
burns have been set up around the country, normally staffed and 
funded by the dedicated staff of children’s burns units. These 
camps provide a wonderful experience for children where they 
can share their injuries, enhance their skills and always seem to 
encourage much higher self esteem, and realization that they 
can sometimes achieve what they thought impossible.

Hair Extensions can be successful and make an enormous 
difference to some burns 
survivors.   If you are 
interested in finding out 
more, contact:
Lucinda Ellery
312 - 314 King Street, Hammersmith, London, W6 0RR
www.lucindaellery.com  for hair extensions information
www.lucindaellery-hairloss.co.uk  for hair loss information

FUND-RAISING
Once again we would like to thank all our supporters.  Although 
we did not organise any large fund-raising events this year, 
many people have continued to raise funds on our behalf, all 
of which allows us to help others so badly in need.  As you 
have read in Polly’s introduction, we are thrilled to say we have 
reached the £1,000,000 mark in our Fund Raising.  THANK 
YOU each and all - your support has been phenomenal - but 
we still continue to need your support. 

Some of the highlights have been:
Jogle 07 (John O’Groats - Lands End) 
Bob Gerber, Ben Challacombe and Brandon Harris organized 
this amazing cycle in memory of their friend Dan who was 
tragically killed in the Bali Terror Attack five years ago. In 
memory of him and in order to support the Charity formed 
in the wake of this disaster, they decided to cycle the length of 
the country between the 21st July - 2nd August 2007, a feat of 
which Dan would be proud.

JOGLE 2007:
Overall Distance: 936 miles
Total Riding Time: 59 hr 13 mins
Average Speed: 15.9 mph
Maximum Speed: 48.9 mph
Total Calories: 85661

The route involved cycling more than 900 miles in 12 days 
starting at John o’Groats and finishing at Lands End. The route 
included Fort William, Glasgow, Manchester, Market Drayton, 
Ludlow, Ross on Wye, Chepstow, Bristol, Taunton, South 
Molton, Bude, Camelford, Truro and Penzance.
“Although it was a gruelling trip (particularly the uphill bits), we 
certainly had a lot of fun and met plenty of people on the way 
who were friendly and supportive. It was also an opportunity 
to see some beautiful and interesting parts of the country that 
none of us had previously visited.”
The cyclists were magnificent in terms of their commitment to 
each other and to the challenge at hand. All their hard work, 
training and preparation paid off.  
Integra life Sciences (who make a skin substitute called Integra) 
funded the hire of a support van (about £800) to transport 
provisions, spares, luggage and to do route finding. With 
banners adorning it, the van also served to advertise Dan’s 
Fund and the endeavors of the cyclists. Barbara Gerber, Angus 
Harley and Oliver Harley took turns to drive. Several of the 
days early on were particularly challenging with hills and harsh 
weather. The latter part of the trip enjoyed fine weather with 
a particularly stunning summer’s day to welcome the team to 
Lands End.

The cyclists called in to visit two Burns units en route – 
Canniesburn Plastic Surgery and Burns Unit at Glasgow Royal 
Infirmary, and the Frenchay Hospital Burns Unit in Bristol. 
More details and photos of the trip are posted in a blog on the 
DFFB website, www.dansfundforburns.org

In all a total of at least £10,175 was raised which was a 
magnificent effort and will be used towards assisting the 
Canniesburn Plastic Surgery and Burns Unit in Glasgow and 
the Frenchay Burns unit in Bristol.

Some of the team at the end of the ride
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“new” knee. Thank you to all who participated and those who 
sent a donation.

DIARY DATE:  THURSDAY 28th MAY 2009
Application forms are sent out just after Christmas

by Rosemary Derby

A Golf/Bridge day 
was held at Woking Golf Club on 13th November, which was 
an overwhelming success, with people on the waiting list to 
play.   The day started with coffee and then on to golf and a 
shot-gun start.   An excellent lunch was provided by the Club 
then there was an afternoon of bridge.  The first prize for 
the joint bridge and golf score which was 5150 went to Diana 
Healey and Marilyn McNie, who tied with Susie Butler and 
Margaret Tweddle.  Woking Golf Club were very supportive in 
every way and we believe that everyone had a wonderful day, 
albeit the weather was not great! 

The 2007 Bridge Drive, Shalford Village Hall
The Bridge Drive at the Shalford Village Hall has become a very 
well supported annual event, and this year we had 29 tables. 
An enormous thank you to all the dedicated team of helpers, 
who made cakes and sandwiches and produced a delicious tea 
for this very popular event.
The 2008 bridge drive will take place on Friday 17th October, 
so please put this date in your diary.

DFFB Charity Golf Day, Woking Golf  Club
Tuesday 24th July 2007
Twenty teams of 4 men each took part in a four-ball Stableford 
competition over the long-established heathland golf course 
at Woking. This was arranged by Peter Derby, ably assisted 
by a team of volunteers from the golf club.  Teams came 

London Tonight
Many of you will have seen Polly’s interview on London Tonight 
in July last year, commemorating the five-year anniversary 
of the Bali Bombings. This was a very sensitive interview in 
which the Charity was highlighted – congratulations to Polly 
for her courage and continued fight for support for all burns 
survivors.

OTHER FUND-RAISERS INCLUDE:
As a result of the very successful Fashion Show Luncheon held 
at St. George’s Hill Lawn Tennis Club in 2007, the event was 
repeated again 
this March.  As 
always, the Club 
looked after us 
extremely well 
and together 
with its beautiful 
s u r ro u n d i n g s 
provides a 
d e l i g h t f u l 
setting, all adding to the interest and success of this enjoyable 
fundraising event.  The clothes and lovely models were once 

again kindly provided by 
Cognac of Weybridge 
and much appreciated 
by everybody.   In both 
instances substantial 
funds were raised, all 
contributing to the ongoing 
work of DFFB. 

Flushing Church
Many thanks to 
Flushing Church 
and Mariquita 
Hichens for their 
very generous 
cheque and for 
choosing DFFB 
as their Charity 
of the Quarter 
Year.

Golf Days
Golf Day at Sunningdale Ladies’ Golf Club, 31st May 2007 
Our enormous Gratitude to S.L.G.C. for allowing us to host a 
fourth Golf Day at Sunningdale. This was a huge success. Our 
forthcoming Golf Day on 29th May 2008 was oversubscribed 
before the end of January. The 2007 winners were Sigi Brown, 
Monique Bryers, Hilary Havelock from Hankley Common and 
Jan Porter from Hindhead Golf Clubs. A special win for them, 
as team leader Sigi was just back on the course with a second 

Mariquita Hichens at 
St. Peters Church, Flushing

Knickers & Drawers
A charming book of Poems and Anecdotes has been written by 
Lesley Hawes, Sylvia Vickers and Friends.  The book has been 
written to raise funds for Dan’s Fund for Burns. Share snippets 
from “It’s Only a Game!”, of “Talking about the Weather” 
(can’t we all do that?), “Flora and Fauna”, “Emotions”, “All 
about Folk” and “That’s Life.”  Lots of people are finding this 
charming book a delightful read.
Copies can be purchased for £5 by contacting:
hawes_lesley@yahoo.co.uk 

Lesley Hawes, Sylvia Vickers & Veronica Marchbanks 

The Raffle Boys
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from as far afield as 
Scotland and Woburn and 
represented both distant 
and neighbouring golf 
clubs, as well as strong 
support from teams drawn 
from the City, both active 
and retired. 
The winning team came 
from HSBC Security 
Services followed by 
Lamberhurst Loonies and 
PricewaterhouseCoopers. 
Novelty events and raffles helped swell the coffers and after 
a good lunch a lively auction took place.  The Prizes and 
Auction were conducted by that well known entertainer and 
golf enthusiast Bernard Cribbins.  In total a marvellous sum 
in excess of £10,000 was raised.  Mark your calendars for the 
next Mens’ Golf Day, 29th September 2009, at Woking Golf 
Club.  Sponsors are needed; please contact:
peter@thederbys.co.uk

Other Fund Raisers include: 
DFFB were so pleased to be chosen by Lesley Hawes, Lady 
Captain of Bramley Golf Club as her charity for her Year. 
The Ladies’ Section raised funds for which we thank them all, 
especially Lesley as she, Sylvia Vickers, Veronica Marchbanks 
and friends also published Knickers and Drawers in aid of DFFB. 
See page 5 for details. 

A very big thank you to Sally and Roger Maddison for hosting 
in the spring a Clothes Sample Sale with stalls in their home. 
Many thanks to Henny Thorne who organised and sold Paul 
Harrison’s spring and summer samples. Thanks to the other 
stall holders who travelled some distance and all our stalwart 
helpers.

Dan’s Fund was put forward by Liz Dzwig to be the Charity 
for Reynolds Porter Chamberlain LLP’s Christmas Concert.  We 

thank Liz and all the company for their handsome donation.

Special thanks also to the following friends who made great 
efforts on behalf of DFFB - Rachel Gerber who ran the Paris 
Half Marathon in 2hrs 15mins, despite dreadful weather as she 
described:  “It was pretty hellish after about 10 miles as the 
weather was terrible - lots of wind and rain showers, which 
I could have done without - and my legs were  getting very 
tired!” Well done Rachel and thank you!  

Tanya Jack participated in the 
Nice, France, Ironman Event; 
Adam Reid participated in the 
Heart of England Duathalon, 
James Beeley ran the 
Shakespeare Half Marathon and 
Julian Chamberlayne together 
with  Ravi Bansal and Andy 
Lindesay bravely participated 
in the London Triathalon.

Mark Lloyd-Williams, a 
partner at Herbert Smith, 
joined a 19-day expedition 
to Climb Aconcagua in 
Argentina. He reached Camp 
1, but on returning to Base 
Camp the Camp Doctor 
evacuated him home by helicopter, as he had developed a high 
altitude problem. Thankfully he is safely home although very 
disappointed. Mark did, however, raise a very substantial sum 
of money for Dan’s Fund – we wish him a speedy recovery and 
our sincere gratitude for his efforts!

Many, many others, including Corinne and David Rogers selling 
Christmas trees, have generously donated over the year and 
we can only say a huge Thank You!!!  We owe a great debt of 
gratitude for the enormous efforts made by all.

NEWSLETTER PUBLICATION
We would like to acknowledge the considerable assistance 
in producing Newsletters.  Our printer, Phil Lotter of 
Newgraphic (email: newgraphic@btconnect.com), kindly 
formatted this Newsletter for us for which we are most 
grateful.

The winning team from HSBC Securities Services:
Dale Grieve, John Harvie, Dominic Willis and Alan Chalmers

with Bernard Cribbins who presented the prizes.

Andy Lindesay, Julian Chamberlayne 
in the London Triathlon

Helpers at Golf Day

WEBSITE UPDATE
The website has been updated once again and redesigned 
in line with the progress of Dan’s Fund For Burns and new 

technology. We owe a huge 
THANK YOU to Lynn 
Coles who has worked so 
hard and given so much of 

his own time to accomplish this. Lynn continues to help us 
redesign and maintain it free of charge. THANK YOU, LYNN. 
Lynn’s company, Hinga Design (www.hinga.biz) is a professional 
website design company for small companies and charities. 
Please email enquiries@hinga.biz for a quote should your 
company need any help with their website.
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NEWSLETTER: NEXT EDITION
We would like to notify you that our next Newsletter will be 
published in October 2009 rather than the Spring.  This will 
coincide with the Anniversary of the Bali Bombings.

Pamphlets
We have pamphlets and our last Newsletter still available. If 
you would like to have copies for distribution we are happy to 
forward.   Please call: 020 7262 4039
or email: joyhuston@dansfundforburns.org

Notelet cards
Felicity Miller has produced a range of A6 folded cards for use 
as notelets, from some of her paintings.  They are printed on 
high-quality card, with matching envelopes.  Floral picture on 
page 1, and details of Dan’s Fund on page 4; the inside is blank 
for your own message.  There will be 2 designs suitable for 
Christmas cards which will be available for Christmas 2008 
and on the website from October 2008.

A pack of 10 cards and envelopes is £4.00 plus postage, if 
ordered from fel.miller.t21@btinternet.com, or from Medway 
House, Cowden, Kent, TN8 7JQ.

JUSTGIVING - DONATING ONLINE
We have an account with justgiving.com. This allows you to 
donate online via their secure credit card banking form. 
Visit www.justgiving.com/dansfund and follow the 
instructions to donate online.

GIFT AID
We would like to emphasize the importance of Gift Aid 
– in 2007 the Charity gained a total of £8,136.64 by way 
of Gift Aid.

ANNUAL DONATION
If you would like to donate a certain amount once a month, or 
once a year to the fund, then you will find a Bankers’ Standing 
Order mandate on our website: www.dansfundforburns.org 
(Donations & Gift Aid). Please fill it out and send to your bank. 
Please also let us know if you have done so, so that we can 
keep our financial records up-to-date. If you could also add 
your name as a reference to the payment as that will 
make the accounting much easier.  Thank you.

FRIENDS OF DAN
Would you like to be a Friend of Dan and receive ongoing 
information on Dan’s Fund For Burns? If so, please send us 
your email address and/or postal address so that we can add 
you to our mailing list. 
Send your details to: info@dansfundforburns.org 
or Dan’s Fund For Burns, PO Box 54394, London W2 7HJ.

THANKS GO TO: 
DFFB Auditor: David Healey, 
Trustees: Alistair Strong, Roger Masefield, Felicity Miller, 
Rosemary Derby and The Surrey & Kent Committees for all 
their hard work BUT more importantly thanks go again to all 
our supporters, fund-raisers and donors.

LEGACIES
Think about your will - a lasting legacy would help guarantee 
the long-term work of Dan’s Fund For Burns. If you are 
considering leaving a legacy to Dan’s Fund For Burns in your 
will, we would be very grateful. 

Either contact your solicitor or call 020 7262 4039.

FINALLY
FOR BURNS SURVIVORS

IF YOU ARE, or KNOW SOMEONE and need some help, 
advice, or just a friendly ear – then please get in touch with us. 
We are willing to consider all requests for help and even if you 
are just looking for someone to talk to PLEASE contact us 

through our website:  www.dansfundforburns.org
by email: info@dansfundforburns.org

or telephone 020 7262 4039

2008/2009  FUTURE EVENTS

The 2008 Bridge Drive, Shalford Village Hall
Friday 17th October

For reservations/tickets, contact: 
rosemary_derby@yahoo.co.uk

Tel: 01483 898461

Golf Day at Sunningdale Ladies’ Golf Club
Thursday 28th May 2009

Contact:  rosemary_derby@yahoo.co.uk

DFFB Charity Golf Day, Woking Golf Club
29th September 2009

Sponsors needed!
Contact: peter@thederbys.co.uk
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100 + CLUB FORM

If you would like to join the 100+ Club, please fill in the form 
below and send it to:

Rosemary Derby, Haldish Farm, Green Lane,
Shamley Green, Surrey, GU5 0RD

DFFB 100+ CLUB Standing Order Mandate

To the Manager:  Bank plc

Address of your Bank: 

Please pay to:
Barclays Bank plc
Guildford West Surrey Group of Branches, 
PO Box 317, Woking, Surrey, GU21 1WT

Account name: Dan’s Fund For Burns No.2 Account
Sort code: 20-35-35
Account number: 00362735

The sum of  
(amount in words)

£  (amount in figures)

Starting on  day of  20  and annually 
on 1st January thereafter until further notice.

Account name: 

Sort code: 

Account number: 

Signed: 

Date: 

Address: 

DFFB CONTACT DETAILS:
Dan’s Fund For Burns
PO Box 54394, London, W2 7HJ

Tel: 020 7262 4039
Email: info@dansfundforburns.org

Registered Charity No. 1098720
Registered Address: Haldish Farm, Green Lane, 
Shamley Green, Surrey, GU5 0RD

DONATIONS
If you would like to donate to Dan’s Fund For Burns,
please complete the form below and send to:

Dan’s Fund For Burns, PO Box 54394, London W2 7HJ

If you are a UK Taxpayer, please complete the Gift Aid Form 
which grants the charity a further 28p on every £1 you donate. 
THANK YOU.

To: Dan’s Fund For Burns
PO Box 54394
London W2 7HJ
Tel: 020 7262 4039

I enclose a donation in the amount of £ 
(please make cheques payable to Dan’s Fund For Burns)

Name: (please print) 

Address: 

Postcode: 

GIFT AID FORM

I am a UK Taxpayer.

Date: 

Signature: 

You must pay an amount of UK income tax or Capital Gains 
Tax at least equal to the amount we claim from the Inland 
Revenue.

Cheques from a joint account must be signed by the taxpayer.

You may cancel this Declaration at any time.

If you cease to be a UK taxpayer, please notify DFFB.
Please also notify DFFB if you change your name or address.


